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Local School Decision Making Committee (LSDMC) Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, October 13, 2021
(meeting conducted virtually over TEAMS)
Jen called the meeting to order at 3:08p 
Members present: 

Jen Jarman - Chair & Parent Rep 

Peg Conway - Amberley Village Rep

Gwen Roth - Pleasant Ridge Rep

Amber Simpson - Principal

Tina Stegman - Asst Principal

Monique Johnson - Resource Coordinator 

Paisley Starbuck - 3-6 Teacher Rep 
Larenda Sims - Para Professional Rep

Ariel Crump - 6-9 Teacher Rep

Barb Wallin - Parent Rep

Jason Chamlee - Parent Rep
Missy Kyrlach - guest

Marissa Albright - guest

Jamie Donaldson - guest

Allison Goodman - guest
Sally Richardson - guest from CRC
1 Introductions and Icebreaker

· What is the scent that reminds you of fall?
2 Approval of minutes from September 8th meeting
· Peg Conway motioned, Barbara Wallin seconded. MCU
3 Principal’s Report

· Very important to cultivate the partnership between school, student, LSDMC, PTO, surrounding community, etc. Students have started to settle in and now teachers tend to see some distracted behavior. October can be challenging for all schools, especially during current pandemic. Please be kind and continue to show support for our school community. 
· Currently in the midst of assessments for students. 

· Current student population: 719

· OnePlan was submitted. LSDMC members will have to sign off on the plan. Ms. Simpson shared the Google doc for signatures. Ms. Simpson went over goals and targeted actions of the plan. 
· Traffic situation: appreciate Sgt Mitchell for morning arrival help. It costs $16,000/yr for one position which requires a 2-hour minimum payment. The cost was included in the Equity Ask to CPS, but currently the money is coming from grant funds specific to PRM and will be resubmitted for every year. The funds do not come from the general fund. We are unable to pay for additional police because of the  $16,000/yr cost. Also requires a CPD officer to pick-up the extra detail, which is not always possible. 
· Ms. Simpson met with Towne Properties and PR Presbyterian Church. The developer wants to secure 30 spots for the new development at the church. The developer will be setting up a specific agreement with the church. PRM will pursue an official MOU for overflow parking, special events and pick-up/drop-off parking with the church. 

· Building Expansion update: Same developer that built the building is in charge of expansion. We have representation from LSDMC on the design team. Currently two meetings have already happened with design team. The school community needs to be realistic about our asks for the building expansion. We also need to look long term to maintain the integrity of our school and our program. Timeline for design phase - complete by April 2022. Possible start for construction - June 2022. Developer will present at the PTO meeting tonight at 6:30p. 
4 Resource Coordinator’s Report

· Monique shared video of First Generation Leaders of America. Students receive mentor and will focus on academics first and then move into leadership skills. Ms. Simpson would like to have them present to LSDMC. Are they interested in afterschool programs or program partnership? Monique will ask FGLA to present at our next meeting. 
· Monique shared highlights from her written report she previously submitted. Today was picture day. Whiz kids applications in the office. Coffee cups is back. Blessings in a bag going well. Vision screening upcoming. October Bash coming up on 10/27. Missy needs pumpkins for October Bash. 
5 LSDMC Vacancy

· Still looking for one more member on LSDMC. 

6 PTO Report

· No report given
7 Adjournment
· The meeting adjourned at 4:47p. Peg Conway motioned and Barb Wallin seconded. MCU. 
Next meeting to be held November 10, 2021 at 3:00p
